Faye Wright Neighborhood Association

July 12, 2018

Board Members Present: Shawn Range, Blake Shelide, Patricia Todd, Fred Todd

Neighborhood Attendees: Mike Baird, Jason Clark, Susan Hecox

City of Salem: Sally Cook, City Council; Office Walker, Salem Police Department

Welcome

- The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.
- The meeting agenda was accepted
- Attendees introduced themselves

City Reports

• Officer Walker, Salem Police Department

- o Common issues in the area include
 - Open car windows and house windows allowing individuals to enter.
 - Animals left in vehicles causing a potential health risk for the animals in the summer heat.
- o Concerns were raised about the Pembrook Apartments and smoking.

• Sally Cook, Salem City Council

- Sally discussed the recent water concerns and what is being done at the city to ensure safe drinking water.
- Sally described the Neighborhood Walk program and the opportunity to have regular walking route maps. There are currently no walking paths for the program in our neighborhood.
- Sally described the work being done on the Safe Routes to School program.
- Sally discussed work the city is doing around homelessness.

Motion: Freddy Todd motioned that the Faye Wright Neighborhood Association participate in the Safe Routes to School Program. Patricia Todd Seconded the motion. All Board members were in favor. Sally would take this information back to the city with the addition of our name to the participants.

Meeting Adjourned